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Town Hall 
Trinity Road 

Bootle 
L20 7AE 

 
 Date:   21 March 2024 

 
Contact:  Amy Dyson 
Contact Number: 0151 934 2045 

e-mail:amy.dyson@sefton.gov.uk 

  
 

 
 

 
Dear Councillor, 
 
LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE - FRIDAY 22ND MARCH, 2024 
 

I refer to the agenda for the above meeting and now enclose the following supporting 
documents which were unavailable when the agenda was published. 
 

Agenda No. Item  

  

4 Licensing Act, 2003 - Summary Review - Caradoc Hotel 275 Crosby 
Road South, Seaforth, Merseyside L21 4LU (Pages 3 - 58) 

 Report of the Assistant Director of Place (Highways and Public Protection) 

 
 

 
Yours faithfully, 
 

Amy Dyson  
 

Democratic Services 
 
 

 
 

Public Document Pack



This page is intentionally left blank



Document is Restricted

Page 3

Agenda Item 4
By virtue of paragraph(s) 1, 2, 7 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A
of the Local Government Act 1972.



This page is intentionally left blank



1

Kevin Hogan

From: Licensing
Sent: 15 March 2024 11:08
To: Kevin Hogan
Subject: FW: Caradoc pub Licence hearing

From:  
Sent: Thursday, March 14, 2024 6:25 PM 
To: Licensing <licensing@sefton.gov.uk> 
Subject: Caradoc pub Licence hearing 

To the Sefton licensing committee 

I'm sending this email with regards to the Caradoc public house on Seaforth road Seaforth, and the current ongoing 
situation with regards to the licence . I feel that I need to in respect provide an honest and positive and objective 
opinion of the Caradoc. 
I have been a regular patron of the pub for a good few years now and feel I'm in a position to provide such an 
opinion . I have always found the pub it's management,staff and customers friendly,welcoming and always good 
humoured and approachable. 
The pub plays host to a diverse range of patrons of various ages but in particular many local elderly people who use 
it as a point of focus were they can socialise and engage in activities such as regular bingo sessions and karaoke. For 
many of these patron's who live locally the Caradoc provides a vital social centre in an area were several other 
public houses in the area have sadly closed, indeed I feel losing the pub would be an absolute tragedy for all 
concerned but in particular for the older patron's many of whom would lose their only source of social interaction. I 
can honestly say that I have never seen incidents of anti social behaviour in the Caradoc although of course the 
incident in question which is completely unacceptable is out of character for what I consider to be an asset for the 
local community,in short I would ask for the committee members to take into account all of the positives that the 
Caradoc brings to the local area and community.In conclusion I am of the firm belief that it would be an absolute 
tragedy for so many if the Caradoc was lost because of the actions of a disruptive and anti social few . 

 Thank you for your time 
 Kind regards 

  

 

You don't often get email from e.felmingham@ljmu.ac.uk. Learn why this is important 

Caution: This email originated from an External Source. Use caution when clicking links, or opening 
attachments. 

Page 7

Agenda Item 4



2Page 8

Agenda Item 4



1

Kevin Hogan

From: Licensing
Sent: 15 March 2024 11:08
To: Kevin Hogan
Subject: FW: Carradoc PH

 
 

From:   
Sent: Thursday, March 14, 2024 7:13 PM 
To: Licensing <licensing@sefton.gov.uk> 
Subject: Carradoc PH 
 

 
 
 
To whom it may concern 
 
I'm writing to you to provide a positive statement on behalf of the carradoc pub  
On seaforth rd. 
 
I have found the establishment during my years as a patron to be very friendly and approachable. With a good few 
family's having drank there most of their adult life. Which I know to be true as I have grown up and lived here some 
45 years myself and drank with many family members and friends. 
 
The staff are very inclusive and courteous to customers. Which does show on days we have special events and 
entertainment. 
 
The pub has a number of coviviale distractions such as bingo ,football and sports games as well as karaoke,which 
attracts a wide range of customers of various ages and circumstances.  
 
Some of the customers have frequented the establishment for many years  
And would not be able to journey too far due to poor mobility. For some this is one of the few places to meet with 
friends and have someone to chat to were they can feel at ease. 
As well as not to have social isolation. 
 
While I appreciate that the need for the committee to review this case due to poor circumstances, i would ask for 
what leniency can be granted. As in all the times I have frequented the pub,I have seen only in a positive light. 
 
If the pub was to close, as a resident of the street I would be somewhat concerned as to what may happen to the 
building and if it would encourage vandalism or worse. 
As a disused building may well bring such difficulties. As well as the loss of jobs for local people. Who require such 
monies to sustain themselves.  
 
I would like to hope that the few who have brought the pub in to a poor light and disrupte ,will not reflect on the 
majority of patrons and residents of the Seaforth and ,Bootle area who have visited the public house on a regular 
basis. 
 

 You don't often get email from sam.fair@blueyonder.co.uk. Learn why this is important  

 Caution: This email originated from an External Source. Use caution when clicking links, or opening 
attachments.  
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Thank you for taking the time to review this reference for the carradoc PH. 
 
Kind regards 

 
 

  
 

 
 
 

 
 

Page 10

Agenda Item 4



Document is Restricted

Page 11

Agenda Item 4
By virtue of paragraph(s) 1, 2, 7 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A
of the Local Government Act 1972.



This page is intentionally left blank



 

 

Private and Confidential 

Sefton Council  
 

 

Our Ref:    

Date:       18 March 2024 

 

 

 

 

Dear Sirs / Madams  

 

OUR CLIENT: SHIELA GREEN  

THE CARADOC HOTEL  

 

We represent Mrs Sheila Green  She is the Designated Premises Supervisor for the 

Caradoc Hotel. We submit representations in favour of continuing the Premise Licence for the 

Caradoc Hotel.  

 

The Caradoc Hotel  

 

The Caradoc Hotel is a pub with a long-standing history in Seaforth. It was established in the 

1800s and is an integral piece of the neighbourhood’s culture. It is a pub that welcomes regulars 

and provides a hub for many in the local community. In this way, the Caradoc provides a lifeline 

of support and companionship. Customers will always see a friendly familiar face when they 

go into the Caradoc. This pub embodies a real sense of community which is rare in this day and 

age.   

 

Enclosed herewith are many references from patrons of the pub. Each reference details how 

much of an impact the pub has on their daily lives. The Caradoc fosters a welcoming and 

engaging atmosphere through running events such as darts nights, bingo and karaoke. Many 

customers of the pub are elderly or working adults; they come for events like these, or for a pint 

on the way home after work. 

 

The Caradoc Hotel is the last standing pub in the area. Similarly situated pubs (in terms of size, 

clientele, and presentation) have all closed down in the last few weeks or months, such as the 

Queens Hotel, the Gateway pub; and a couple of years ago, the Labour Club. Many customers 

of those establishments found refuge at the Caradoc. To remove the Premises Licence from the 

Caradoc Hotel would leave a gaping vacuum in the Seaforth neighbourhood, displacing many 

of those who rely on it socially and for their wellbeing. In the face of the Caradoc’s resilience, 

removing the licence would economically stunt a bustling local business which relies on serving 

beverages to attract customers.  
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Policies and Local Concerns 

 

In line with the policy set out by the Licensing Act 2003 Statement of Licensing Policy 

Statement dated 9 December 2018 published by Sefton Metropolitan Borough Council, the 

Licensing Authority should encourage a broad range of entertainment, particularly live music 

and “should avoid measures that unnecessarily deter the provision of such entertainment”, as 

per paragraph 4.5. Removing the Premise Licence for the Caradoc Hotel would not be acting 

in line with this policy.  

   

 

   

 

When considering whether to instate a Premises Licence, the Local Authority must have 

reference to relevant policy considerations. The Caradoc does not have a history of frequent or 

even common ambulance callouts, links to alcohol related hospital admissions, local authority 

complaints, or concerns from local anti-social behaviour teams, or community drug or alcohol 

teams. When weighed against the benefits the Caradoc brings to the community, continuing the 

Premises Licence would promote the sentiments in Sefton Council’s Licensing Policy.  

 

Sheila Green – Designated Premises Supervisor 

 

Mrs Green has been the Designated Premises Supervisor since the pub reopened 18 years ago 

in 2006. Prior to managing this pub, she had decades of experiences running and serving at 

various pubs and bars in the area. She holds a Personal Licence, a copy of which has been 

enclosed. Running the pub is her livelihood, and through the letters, it is evident that she is 

more than just a manager, but a real figure in the community. She goes above and beyond for 

the patrons at the Caradoc: assisting veterans with PTSD; shopping, cooking, and cleaning for 

vulnerable supported tenants; raising monies for various charities; hosting spiritual groups at 

the pub; and partaking in charity events for local underprivileged football teams, as just some 

examples.  

 

As an outstanding character in the community, Mrs Green and the Caradoc do not have any 

tolerance for drugs or crime. The Caradoc does not have a history of crime nor the need for 

police enforcement. Mrs Green has very personal reasons for being against drug use.  

 

Mrs Green is very averse to drug use, and the references support the 

view that the Caradoc is not a drug friendly establishment.   

 

It will be submitted that the events of Saturday 24th February 2024 are related to  

 

  

 

 

Page 16

Agenda Item 4



 

 

 

Premises Licence Holder  

 

As seen within the statement of truth signed by Mrs Green on 29th February 2024, and the email 

exchanges between Ascot Properties UK Limited (‘Ascot’) and Merseyside Police, both Mrs 

Green and Ascot believed that Mrs Green was the Premises Licence Holder. Mrs Green has a 

vested interest in the Premises Licence, and any proceedings should concern her. All parties 

acted as though Mrs Green was the Premises Licence Holder. An application for Mrs Green to 

be added to the Premises Licence will be forthcoming should the Premises Licence continue.  

 

Mrs Green understands the importance of having a high quality of standard in the running of an 

establishment that may hold a Premises Licence. She would be amenable to implementing much 

more rigorous policies such as inviting an advisor to conduct renewed staff training, hiring door 

security staff who are licenced, and revamping the premise’s CCTV system. Mrs Green 

appreciates the responsibility she has as the Designated Premises Supervisor and will endeavour 

to ensure that the Caradoc improves from this incident and continues to act as the safe and 

friendly establishment it is known as.  

 

In light of the submissions above, it is clear that continuing the Premises Licence for the 

Caradoc would be a decision that would support a long-standing local landmark. It would allow 

the continuation of a community that has been built up over the last 18 years with the Caradoc 

Hotel as its nexus.  

 

We are grateful for your time considering these representations. Please do not hesitate to contact 

Amy Cox, Mark Davies, or Annie Loh at these offices regarding this matter.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Sonn Macmillan Walker 

Sonn Macmillan Walker Solicitors 

 

 

Encl.  
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Character witness statement for Sheila Green & The Caradoc Pub 

To whom it may concern, 

 

My name is  I am  who works for  now for 10+ years. 

I have been going the Caradoc pub now for many years, I have built amazing friendships in this pub 
and made some and my friends 
when I go out. I met Sheila and I knew that the Caradoc was now my safe place to frequent with my 
friends and family. Many of my family and friends frequent there and it is full of familiar faces and 

lutely devastated by the 
news of Sheila losing her license as the incident what happened on 24/02/2024. It is something that 
none of us had ever experienced in there. It has never happened before and I am guessing with 

  as people were most 
likely frightened to leave due to the gang of people turning up.  

I can assure you that the Caradoc Pub has never had this type of trouble occur before. We are all 
deeply shocked and devastated for Sheila. We are all pleading with you to look at this decision again 

 is Sheila a brilliant pub 
manager but she is a trusted friend and a lovely lady who is deeply appreciated in the community. 

 

 

 

Regards 
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05/03/2024

 

 

To Whom it may concern, 

 

going to the 

 
 

going into the city centre as I don’t like 

have never felt unsafe,  going the Caradoc and 

 

th 

happens, lovely 
massive loss for the community to lose  

Kind Regards 
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character reference for s.green 
To Whom It May Concern,

I am writing to provide a heartfelt character reference for Sheila, whom I have had the pleasure of knowing 
for the past 22 years. During this time, I have had the opportunity to witness Sheila's dedication, integrity, 
and unwavering commitment to serving her community as the landlady of the Caradoc Hotel in Seaforth. 
 
I first came to know Sheila when she was the bar manager of my local pub, and since then, our paths have 
crossed in various capacities, from  together to being friends and . Sheila's 
transition to becoming the landlady of the Caradoc Hotel 18 years ago was marked by her tireless efforts to 
create more than just a pub – she envisioned it as a community hub where all were welcome and cared for. 
 
Throughout the years, I have frequented Sheila's establishment and can attest that she has maintained a 
safe and welcoming environment free from disturbances, trouble, or drug use. Her leadership and 
dedication to creating a sense of community within the pub have been truly admirable, and her impact on 
the surrounding area has been profound. 
 
Sheila's kindness and generosity extend far beyond the walls of the Caradoc Hotel. She has a heart of gold 
and is always willing to lend a helping hand, offer a listening ear, or support those in need. From supporting 
local charities to assisting families in times of crisis, Sheila consistently puts others before herself, 
embodying the true spirit of community. 
 
I have seen first-hand the positive influence Sheila has had on the lives of those around her, and I firmly 
believe that her presence is crucial to the well-being of the community. Without her guidance and support, 
the Caradoc Hotel would not be the thriving hub that it is today, serving as a safe haven for both new and 
old customers. 
 
I have always admired Sheila's hard work in supporting her community and wanted  

 Sheila helped and supported me to achieve that. During covid, we supported one another with 
every new challenge we had to overcome. Over the 18 years Sheila had been the landlady at The Caradoc 
Hotel, I have frequented there a lot and never have I been witness to any disturbances or trouble, or drug 
use as this event that happened on 24th Feb 2024 is illustrating. 
 
In light of Sheila's exemplary character and her contributions to the community, I respectfully urge you to 
consider all the factors mentioned above and allow her to retain her license. Her presence is not only an 
asset to the community but also essential for maintaining the vibrant and welcoming atmosphere of the 
Caradoc Hotel. 
 
Thank you for considering my recommendation for Sheila, and please feel free to contact me if you require 
any further information. 
 
Best Regards, 
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To whom it may concern, 

I , have known Sheila Green for 7 years. 

, Sheila Green and  other ladies play for the Caradoc ladies dart team.  

For the 7 years, I have spent many times drinking there with friends, as well as playing darts on a 
Tuesday night for our home games. 

During the times of me socialising in my local pub, or playing darts, I have never come across any 
fights or arguments within the pub.  

The Caradoc is one of only a few pubs left in the area, where people go to socialise. The Caradoc is a 
lifeline to some people, it's where they can enjoy a few drinks to watch the football, take part on 
bingo night or participate in karaoke night.  

The regulars whom drink in the Caradoc are warm and welcoming people. All the customers I've met 
over the years are friendly, genuine people whom rely on the Caradoc as their local. It has 
community spirit amongst the customers. 

I can vouch that Sheila Green who runs the Caradoc, is a lovely women. Sheila is hard working, she 
dedicates her life to the Caradoc, is well respected by her customers, also by the opposing teams of 
the darts league.  

Closing the Caradoc on a permanent basis, would be detrimental to the loyal customers and also to 
our darts team.  

Over the years to many pubs have closed, which means less dart teams in the league. To some of the 
women from ours and opposing teams, this is their night out with friends. It's a night were we are 
able to enjoy a night of fun and laughter. 

 

Kind Regards  

  

 

Caradoc ladies’ darts team are 
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Character witness statement for Sheila Green

 

To whom this may concern,  

 

My name is .  

The Caradoc pub is an amazing pub there is never trouble there 
this one off incident was a one off. Sheila is an amazing landlady 
will do anything she can to help people in the community I know 
this 1st hand  has cystic fibrosis and Sheila has had 
sponsor sheets for a walk up Snowden and charity boxes to raise 
money for the cystic fibrosis trust she will do anything she can to 
help people even if you just need a chat she always there and is 
highly respected by a lot of people in the Seaforth area.  

I have been going to the Caradoc for many years to many to count 
its always a great atmosphere everyone is very friendly customers 
and staff. We are all devastated in the Seaforth community this 
has happed and hope the Caradoc will be able to reopen again 
soon with Sheila behind the bar. 

 

Kind regards,  
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